Department Meeting

Noon-1:15 • CM 144
March 3, 2009
Meeting called to order at 12:04.  The minutes of the February 4, 2009 meeting and the agenda for current meeting were approved.
Faculty present:  Aasand (presiding), Amidon, Anders, Bassett, Cain, Carosella, Crisler, Crismore, Dehr, Fleming, Glazer, Hile, Huffman, Hume, Kaufmann, Lin, Rumsey, Stapleton, Stewart, Webb-Sunderhaus, Weller
Guest:  Rachel Cochran
Information items:

· Congratulations to faculty for their recent accomplishments:  Mary Ann Cain (upcoming book-signing at Hyde Brothers for her new novel); Debrah Huffman (winner of a 2009 PRF Summer Faculty Grant); Lidan Lin (new article accepted for publication); John Minton (78 Blues honored); and Suzanne Rumsey (article published in CCC).
· The informational meeting for advisors has been moved to March 20.  Contact Stuart Blythe for further details.
· IPFW’s Chancellor and VCAA will attend the April 1 department meeting.  They are attending a meeting for each department this academic year.
Ongoing Business:

· Committee Reports:  
· Rachel Hile reported on the Arts & Sciences Task Force’s discussions regarding changes to the foreign language requirement.  She presented the latest proposed changes, which require students to complete a language requirement (four semesters of any language including computer programming languages and ASL) plus a foreign studies requirement (fulfilled by taking four semesters of a foreign language; studying abroad for one semester; or taking a course on global issues, such as INTL I200).  The proposal was discussed by attending faculty.  She also addressed a proposed waiver of foreign language requirements for science teaching degree students—she voted against the waiver.  More discussion will be coming in further meetings.  You may send her additional comments on both issues.

· Suzanne Rumsey reported that the UGA committee voted to accept a new core to the English BA degree.  The curriculum is similar to what faculty have already heard:  one core course each in the areas of language, literature (L202), and writing with a senior year capstone course.
· The faculty discussed whether or not to offer tenure to Dr. Bruce Busby, the new Associate Vice Chancellor of Academic Success, and what process the department should use in evaluating him and awarding tenure.  Further discussion is forthcoming.

· Hardin Aasand announced that Curtis Crisler is the new faculty-at large senator for the department, replacing Lewis Roberts next year.

New Business:
· Faculty annual evaluations are ready and will be placed in mailboxes on Monday afternoon.  They are due back, signed, to the office by 3/18 so they can be turned in to Arts & Sciences by 3/20.
· Rachel Cochran offered updates on the scholarship/award nomination process.  Nominations have been collected, and the UGA committee has been working on contacting nominees and beginning the evaluation process for scholarships/awards that require additional submissions from students.  Nominees are supposed to be turned into A&S by March 6.  However, Financial Aid communicated to the department that they will not have information on the scholarships ready until at least March 6, but more likely during spring break.  The department should not notify potential recipients until they notify us that we can offer the scholarships.
· It was proposed, moved, and approved that a standing committee be created to focus on publishing, screening, and awarding department scholarships/awards.  Information about this new committee will be added to the Enchiridion.
· Aasand also proposed that a committee be formed (standing or ad hoc) focused on issues regarding online courses:  what the department should offer or not offer online at both the course and program level.  It was also suggested that a paid position be created to coordinate DCS courses within the department.

· A discussion about marketing the department and fundraising was moved to the April meeting.

· Aasand reported to faculty on the chairs’ retreat he attended on February 28.  
· The Chancellor reaffirmed the institution’s commitment to support its tenure-track faculty and staff. No discussion of “furloughs” or retrenchment is being entertained.  
· The budget for next year is unknown at this time, but it will likely be fixed with little to no salary increases.  More information as it becomes available.  
· The VCAA stated how impressed he was with IPFW departments.  
· The Higher Learning Commission will be visiting campus November 15-17, 2010.
· Assessment continues to appear to be a main issue of importance to the administration.  The department’s efforts thus far in this area have been ahead of the curve.
Items from the Floor:

· None.
Adjourned at 1:10 pm
Next meeting:  Wednesday, April 1 at 12:00-1:15 pm in CM 144
